
 

 
Hello Parents and Carers 
Last week was again a very busy week in our school! Our students are working hard in all aspects 
of school life and constantly striving to show their personal best. There has been an abundance of 
great writing being shared across the school including the posters pictured from 2CH. They used 
technology to make wanted posters about fairytales and the results are exceptional. The creativity of 
our students never ceases to amaze! 

 
On Wednesday last week, I had the pleasure of accompanying 
some of our Y6 boys to PCYC Umina. Mitch and Renae have been running the Fit for 
Life program throughout this term and our boys are making us so proud with their efforts 
and attitudes! Some of the activities really challenge our students and to be honest, my 
legs were still sore on Friday! Huge thanks to PCYC for hosting us.  
 

Last Thursday our drummers, choir and recorder group performed at Laycock St Theatre and were amazing! Their 
behaviour throughout the performances was exceptional and they all performed beautifully! Congratulations to our 
students and staff! Thank you to our families for again supporting these activities outside of school and to our staff who 
are always keen to attend these activities to ensure that our students have such amazing opportunities!  
 
We send another huge thank you to our P&C for the recent grant acquired through Club 
Grants. The funds were allocated to us by the team at Everglades in Woy Woy. A shout out 
to Graeme for coordinating the application which has seen $2000 donated. These funds 
went towards our Home Readers that were recently purchased. Every bit helps and we are 
very grateful.  

 
Huge congratulations to Ethan T on his selection into the NSW PSSA 
Rugby Union Team! Ethan and the team representing Sydney North won the State Cup in Sydney 
last week. Ethan has been very modest about this outstanding achievement. May I add that he 
has only ever played 10 games of union in his life! Sounds like great things are coming your way, 
Ethan! Congratulations! 
 
REPEAT: We have again had a recent increase in Covid cases across the school. If you require 

more RATS, please see our office. With the upcoming S3 Excursion to Canberra we ask that our families and staff assist 
us in doing their best to ensure that all participants are well. Staff are required to test and complete a declaration for the 
ACT Government on the morning of travel. 
 
Take care and stay safe!   Jodie Campbell  Principal 

 

Term 3 Week 7                                                                                                  29 August 2023 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Mon 28, Tues 29 & Wed Aug 30 Kindergarten 2024 Meetings – please phone the office if you require a time 
Tuesday Aug 29 Father’s Day Stall 
Wednesday Aug 30 Father’s Day Breakfast from 8am 
Friday September 1 PSSA Zone Athletics Carnival – Mingara 
Tuesday September 5 Second hand uniform stall 
Wednesday Sept 6 AECG Meeting at Mingaletta 3.30pm 
Friday Sept 8 CC Choral Festival Rehearsal at Point Clare PS 

 



 
3R’s AWARDS                                                         POSITIVE WINNER 

 

 
 
 

 
FROM THE DESKS OF OUR APC & Is 

3-6 Curriculum Reform 
As many parents already know, the NSW Department of Education is reforming the curriculum which will be taught in all 
classrooms from Kindergarten to Year 12. The new curriculum will give students more time to focus on Key Learning 
Areas so that they can acquire a deeper understanding of central concepts. It will ensure students develop strong 
foundations for learning, life and work in a complex and fast-changing world. 
 
So far, the English and Mathematics syllabus from Kindergarten to Year 2 have been released and required to be taught 
across NSW public schools. We are well underway implementing this new curriculum at EPS for all our students in 
Kindergarten to Year 2. Next year English, Mathematics for Years 3 to Year 6 will be implemented across NSW public 
schools. The reforms are vital for the young people in our schools today, and for those who will arrive in the years to come. 
Our staff are completing weekly professional learning to ensure that they have a solid foundation of knowledge moving 
into 2024 and a deep understanding of the research behind this significant shift in classroom practice. 

SUPPORT NEWS 
Support has been busy this week! We have been working hard inside the classroom learning about area in mathematics 
and having a whole lot of fun outside the classroom at the school disco, gardening club and participating in Waste Free 
Wednesday.  

Class Name Class Name 
KB Piper S KW Ryan Mc 
 Serayah S KL Theo W 
KZ Ezra C 3T Ellie H 
30 Matthew R  Phoebe M-J 
 Skylah W 3H Maddie B 
4S Vivian H  Rosie L 
 Aiden E 4B Kade B 
4R Penelope J  Caine W 
 Annalise C K/6A Cassius L 

Lucas H 4R         Week 6      Playground Positive 
Haedyn E 6K       Week 6     Classroom Positive 
Ruby K KB           Week 6     Attendance Hero 
Ellis M-C 1/2A      Week 7     Playground Positive 
Logan J 3O          Week 7     Classroom Positive            
Ruby D K/6P        Week 7     Attendance Hero 



 
EARLY STAGE ONE NEWS 

Kindergarten have been enjoying technology time with their buddies.  During Literacy, they are learning how to follow a 
recipe and write one! The sight words for this week are with, not and are and the split grapheme o_e. They are enjoying 
playing outside and are encouraged to wear their hat now the warmer weather is upon us.  

STAGE ONE NEWS 
Year 2 participated in a range of fun, hands-on experiments and design opportunities to celebrate Science Week. Students 
rotated through activities and created a skittles kaleidoscope, observed how colour can move through substances, 
engineered a marble run, participated in a paper plane making competition and created innovations for a smart farm. The 
finished designs and products were incredible!  

STAGE TWO NEWS 
Stage 2 participated in our whole school pledge and assembly for National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence. 
All students discussed what bullying is and what they can do if they are experiencing or witnessing bullying. We spoke 
about being up-standers and pledged to work as a team to always choose kindness! 

STAGE THREE NEWS 
What a week it’s been in stage 3! We danced the night away at the disco then on Thursday our stage 3 drummers showed 
off their rhythmic skills at the central coast schools showcase at Laycock Street Theatre. They performed beautifully at 
both the matinee and evening shows and represented the school with pride!  



 
P & C NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 


